
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 22, 2023 
 
Dear Parish Family and members of the Community, 
 
I extend my sincere gratitude to each and every one of you for the remarkable success of Archbishop 
Leo’s recent visit to our parish. It was a momentous occasion that showcased the incredible unity, 
collaboration, and commitment of our parish community. 
 
I want to express my deepest appreciation to all the parish ministries and groups, the dedicated staff, the 
catholic schools of Bradford, community members, benefactors and supporters, and everyone who played 
a role in preparing and executing this special event. Your hard work, enthusiasm, and devotion did not go 
unnoticed, and the results were truly exceptional. 
 
I am delighted to share that His Grace was not only impressed but genuinely moved by the warmth and 
hospitality extended by our parishioners. He spoke highly of the unity and collaboration among the 
ministries and groups, noting the vibrant spirit that permeates our parish community. 
His Grace was particularly pleased to see the number of active ministries and groups that contribute to the 
rich tapestry of our parish life. Your dedication and involvement have made a lasting impression on our 
Archbishop, emphasizing the strength of our faith community. 
 
Additionally, the Archbishop was impressed by the beautiful decorations and the active participation of 
our young people. 
 
Furthermore, His Grace expressed his gratitude for the prayers offered by our community and assured us 
of his continued prayers on our behalf. It is heartening to know that we have the support and blessings of 
our Archbishop. 
 
Once again, thank you for your tireless dedication, commitment, and exceptional teamwork that made this 
visit a true reflection of the love and spirit of our parish community. Together, we have made our 
community proud, leaving a lasting impression on Archbishop Leo. 
 
Let's carry forward the positive momentum from this experience and work towards strengthening the 
bonds within our parish family and community as we contribute to building the Kingdom of God of 
justice and peace. 
 
May God bless each one of you abundantly. 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
 
 
 
 
Rev. Father John Pak 
Pastor 
 


